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Saˌrˉɵˏntʟ ˉnʋ Pˉˠiˀʑ Inf˛ˠmaˢi˛ʘ 

 May you find Christ here...May you bring Christ to the world  

AUGUST 13, 2023  

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary  

BAPTISM  
Baptism is scheduled every Sunday 
at 1:15pm. Baptism preparation 
class is required. Call Angie at the 
Parish Office, ext 235. 

RITE/ORDER of CHRISTIAN  
 INITIATION of ADULTS 
(RCIA/OCIA) Process through 
which adults are initiated into the 
Catholic Church by Baptism or 
Profession of Faith.   
 

For more information, call Missy 
Lowrey, 314-630-3983. 

CONFIRMATION 
Preparation begins in September 
for all students who are entering 
8th grade.  
 

For more information, call Holly 
Woytus, 636-240-1020.  

FIRST COMMUNION 
Preparation begins in September 
for all students who are entering 
2nd grade.   
 

For more information, call Holly 
Woytus, 636-240-1020.  

CONFESSION 

Weekdays 7:30ï7:50am  
Saturdays 4:00ï4:45pm  
or by appointment. 

CHRISTIAN MARRIAGE 
Those preparing for marriage 
should contact the parish office six 
months in advance. One party must 
be a registered member of 
Assumption and living an active, 
practicing Catholic life. Contact 
Angie at the Parish Office, ext 235. 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Please call the Parish Office at 
636-240-3721. 

FUNERALS 
Please call the Parish Office at 
636-240-3721. 



August 13, 2023 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

403 N. Main St.  
OôFallon, MO 63366 
assumptionbvm.org  

Assumption Staff 
636.240.3721   Ext: 
 

Pastor 

242   Rev. Nick Kastenholz 
nicholaskastenholz@archstl.org 
 

Senior Associate Pastor 

226  Msgr. Dennis Stehly 
dennisstehly@archstl.org  
 

In Residence 

Rev. Patrick Russell 
 

Deacons 
Dcn. Fred Volansky 
Dcn. Richard Tadlock 
deaconrichard@charter.net 
Dcn. Bob Hennekes 
 

Parish Manager 
225 Mark Vogt 
business@abvmtech.org  
 

Parish Secretary 
221 Debbie Orf 
debbieorf@abvmtech.org  
 

Bulletin Announcements: 
bulletin.assumption@gmail.com 
(by Tuesdays at 9am) 
 

Bookkeeper 
234 Mary Knapp 
accounting@abvmtech.org 
 

Director of Religious  
Education and PSR Director 
328 Holly Woytus; 636.240.1020 
hwoytus@abvmtech.org 
 

Baptism/Wedding Coordinator; 
Records and Scheduling 
235 Angie Gloriod 
agloriod@abvmtech.org  
 

Director of Youth Ministry 
243 Becky Whitaker 
beckywhitaker@abvmtech.org 
 

Middle School Youth Minister 
333 Alejandro DeHerrera 
alejandrodeherrera@abvmtech.org 
 

Director of Music Ministry 
326 Parker Bishop 
music@abvmtech.org 
 

Director of Communication 
239 Nancy Gomer  
Nancy.assumption@yahoo.com 
 

Parish Day School/Preschool 
Principal: Dr. Patricia Hensley 
636.240.4474 
 

Child Safety Coordinator  
Lynn Crews  314-578-0741 
lynncrews@abvmtech.org 
 

Sunday Preschool 
Denise Hoehne 314.954.3192 
 

Parish Council 
Abvparishcouncil3721@gmail.com 
 

School Board 
abvmschoolboard@gmail.com 

Welcome 
Hello, 
 
This week we head back to school and also celebrate our 
parish feast day, the Feast of the Assumption. I remember 
both of these in a little different way from when I was 
growing up than I am sure most of the kids in our school do 
today. When I was younger we didnõt start school quite yet, 
(usually just before or after Labor Day) so my dad would always take vacation the 
third week of August, and we would rent a cabin on a lake in northern Wisconsin 
for a week. But it also always ended up that during that week was the Feast of the 
Assumption, and I remember that clearly because that meant that we not only had 
to drive into the local town on Sunday morning to go to Mass, but also on 
whichever of the weekdays Assumption fell on that year. (And you didnõt have 
that Monday or Saturday exception back then, so it was every year.) 
 

I have to admit that I donõt remember if I had a positive or negative thought 
about going into town another day of that week to go to Mass, it was just 
something that we knew we would be doing. I know the holy days of obligation 
donõt get as many people at Mass as we have each Sunday, and all of our 
parishioners arenõt there every Sunday (if they were we would have the pleasant 
problem of trying to find seats for everyone). But we need to try and help and 
encourage one another to come to Mass on these days, for themselves, for their 
children, and for all of us. 
 

The Church has defined that this is the primary way we need to òkeep holy the 
Sabathó. We honor God, we take rest from other activities, we commit this period 
to be open to listen to His Word and participate in the sacrament of the Eucharist, 
to receive his graces. By doing this weekly we keep the relationship with God 
strong in our lives and we also keep the relationship and community of our parish 
strong. 
 

I realize that society made this easier when I was young since nothing else was 

open on Sunday. And I think this makes it even more important that we make it a 

regular part of our week. A habit that, like when I was on vacation as a child, we 

know is a part of our life. Hopefully we want this for ourselves, for our children, 

and for each other. As school starts and seasons change, hopefully we make this a 

priority in all of our lives. 

Peace, 

Fʞ. Niʫʔ 

Thank You  
 

Dear Parishioners of Assumption Parish, 
 

I am most grateful for the generous response you have given to my appeal at the 
parish last month. My expectations were surpassed, and with your support we can 
continue to help rural families live in healthy homes, and prevent illness and death 
of small children. 
 

May God reward your generosity. 
 

Rev. Daniel Vogt 
Qeqchi Partners 
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St. Monica .  .  .  Pillar of Hospitality 

RCIA/OCIA -The Rite of  Christian Initiation of  Adults  
 

Matthew 9:37-38 
Then he said to his disciples, òThe harvest is plentiful but the workers are few. Ask 
the Lord of the harvest, therefore, to send out workers into his harvest field.ó 
  

When we think of evangelization, we may picture ourselves in foreign landsñsuch 
as a missionary trip in a foreign land. However, what the Church wants us to 
understand is that evangelization means reaching out to those closest to us. Every minute of every day may bring an 
opportunity to bring the Good News of Jesus Christ. You have been chosen to deliver this message to the world, 
starting with those people whom God has put in your life: your family, spouse, children, grandchildren, friends and co-
workers, those you encounter in business, school, life situations, etc. Everyone! Are you up to the challenge? 
  

Saint Paul is clear what we are to do: 
 

Romans 10:14-15,17 òBut how can they call on him in whom they have not believed? And how can they believe in him 
of whom they have not heard? And how can they hear without someone to preach? And how can people preach unless 
they are sent? As it is written, ôHow beautiful are the feet of those who bring the good news!õ  Thus, faith comes from 
what is heard, and what is heard comes through the word of Christ.ó 
  

As we look forward to this years RCIA sessions we ponder these scriptures. It is our responsibility  to tell people about 
the saving power of Jesus Christ. You can help us in the plentiful harvest yet to be obtained. On Thursday, August 24 
at 7 pm. Fr. Nick will host an overview of the Catholic Church. All are invited who have an interest in learning about 
out faith. Reach out to someone who might have shown an interest in the past or currently. By attending with them, 
they just might enjoy coming.  


